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FIRST TIMERS LEAD THE WAY ON 

RECORD-SETTING FRIDAY NIGHT IN DULUTH 
Stevenson, Files Set New William A. Irvin Course Records 

 
(DULUTH, MINN.) --- Noah Stevenson, Khia Kurtenbach, and Caleb-Michael Files all made quite an 
impression in their first-ever William A. Irvin 5K, with each winning their debut to kick off the 2024 
Grandma’s Marathon weekend. 
 
Stevenson, who had been to Duluth before but never participated in a Grandma’s Marathon weekend 
event, won the men’s race and set a new Lakewalk course record with a time of 15:02. The 26-year-
old was nearly two minutes faster than runner-up Robby Holcomb, and his time is tied for the ninth-
best men’s time in the event’s 31-year history. 
 
Jon Sinclair still owns the event record of 14:43, which he set on the Railroad Street course in the 
event’s inaugural year of 1994. 
 
Kurtenbach, who will run the Garry Bjorklund Half Marathon on Saturday, won the women’s race with 
a time of 18:19. The 28-year-old was nearly a minute faster than runner-up Regan Dewitt, who is only 
19 years old and was one of five runners under 20 in this year’s women’s top 10. 
 
Files, who will run Grandma’s Marathon on Saturday, won the non-binary race and set a new event 
record in the process with a time of 20:37. Files’ time was more than seven minutes better than the 
previous event record, which was set just last year by Mads Bartz. Samantha Frey was the runner-up, 
running the second-fastest non-binary time (27:17) in event history. 
 
This was the largest William A. Irvin 5K on record, with 2,188 official finishers (894 men, 1281 
women, 9 non-binary) that beat last year’s event by 36 participants. Full results of the 2024 William A. 
Irvin 5K can be viewed HERE. 
 

https://www.mtecresults.com/event/show/5278/2024_William_A._Irvin_5K


 

For any questions or interview requests, please contact Marketing & Public Relations Director Zach 
Schneider via phone at (218) 343-9874 or via email at zach@grandmasmarathon.com. 
 

### 
 
ABOUT GRANDMA’S MARATHON 
Grandma’s Marathon began in 1977 when a group of local runners planned a scenic road race from Two Harbors to 
Duluth, Minnesota. After seeing just 150 participants that year, the race weekend has now grown into one of the largest in 
the United States and welcomes more than 20,000 participants for its three-race event each June. 

The race got its name from the Duluth-based group of famous Grandma’s Restaurants, the first major sponsor of the 
marathon. In addition to the 26.2-mile race, the organization has now added the Garry Bjorklund Half Marathon and 
William A. Irvin 5K to its weekend offerings. 

As the popularity of Grandma’s Marathon has grown, our mission has stayed the same – to organize, promote, and 
deliver annual events and programs that cultivate running, educational, social, and charitable opportunities to our 
communities. 

Grandma’s Marathon-Duluth, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt nonprofit organization with a nine-person, full-time staff and a 
17-member Board of Directors. 
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